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KANUTA           

 

The Newsletter of the Knutsford and District         April 2019 

General Enquiries and Webmaster:  info@knutsfordu3a.co.uk  
Newsletter contributions:  newsletter.knutsfordu3a@gmail.com 
 

 

 
FROM THE CHAIR 
 
It’s definitely Spring!  A time for new opportunities such as joining a new 
group or helping your U3A in a new way?  Have you thought about joining 
the Committee?  If you are an active member of our U3A you will know that 
members help in all kinds of different ways to keep our organisation strong.  
We currently have a good, full Committee but 4 or 5 will be standing down 
at the AGM in July, so we will need some new members to join the team. 
Any committee needs a good mix of people, some with experience and 
others bringing a new perspective. It’s an important role, which is 
interesting, varied and satisfying and gives Committee members a feel for 
the whole organisation.  
 
Being on the Committee won’t take up too much of your time - we meet 10 
times a year and meetings usually last one and a half hours so that’s just 15 
hours a year!  Some Committee members have specific roles that may take 
some additional time but others play their part by engaging in discussions, 
leading to decisions that keep our U3A moving in the right direction.  We 
currently meet on the fourth Thursday afternoon of the month at 2pm in 
the Methodist Church.  New Committee members are elected at the AGM 
for a period of up to three years but, as we are all volunteers, that is not an 
obligation to commit to three years.  
 
If you might be interested and would like to find out more please give me a 
ring.  I can give you more information about what is involved and you would 
be very welcome to come as an observer to a Committee meeting before 
making a decision and being formally nominated.  Please could you also 
think about other members that you know and put them in touch if they 
might be interested?  
 
Christine Jones, Chair 
01565 633435 
 
Reminder 
This year’s AGM will be held on Thursday July 11th and the full details will be 
in the next Kanuta.  
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MEMBERS’ MEETINGS 
 

Knutsford Methodist Church 
Second Thursday of every month starting 2.15pm 

 
 

Thursday 11th April  ‘When Cotton was King’ 
Brian Healey 
Brian Healey is a professional artist and lecturer on art history.  On this 
occasion he will speak about the architectural legacy of 19th Century 
Manchester. The industrial growth in Manchester based on cotton led 
to many new commercial and civic buildings which were built in many 
different styles which this talk will explore.  
 

Thursday 9th May  ‘60 years of research on the mid-ocean ridges’ 
    Professor Joe Cann 

Professor Cann will talk about his career as an oceanographer and the 
findings and experience of his 60 years of research on the mid-ocean 
ridges – what we knew about them 60 years ago to what we know 
now. 
 

Thursday 13th June  ‘From idea to concert – how the Hallé works’  
    Andy Ryans  

Andy is the Communications Director of the renowned Hallé Symphony 
Orchestra.  We will be taken behind the scenes of a concert, hearing 
about the whole of the planning process.  Andy’s aim is to demystify 
the classical music industry and he will welcome questions throughout 
his talk. 

     
Thursday 11th July  AGM followed by: 

‘It’s not what you say, it’s the way you say it’ 
    Derek Poulson 
    Derek will give us his entertaining talk about regional dialects. 
     
 
 

 
  

 
 

Refreshments at Members’ Meetings 
 
After more than 3 years providing refreshments at Members’ Meetings Jessie Bunyan and Margaret Oliver 
have decided to retire from these duties.  On behalf of the members the Committee offers their thanks to 
Jessie and Margaret for providing such a magnificent service which has been much appreciated by members. 
 
In the absence of volunteers to take over this service the Committee have had to seek alternative 
arrangements for the provision of refreshments and have asked staff from the Market Café to provide the 
refreshments from the May meeting onwards.  The cost to members for coffee or tea and a biscuit will be 
50p.  The Market Café will also be selling cakes etc at the meetings. 
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BOOKING 
 

PLEASE use a separate booking form and a separate cheque (made payable to Knutsford U3A) for each 
performance and send to Mrs Margaret Hinde, 1 Warford Hall Drive, Great Warford, Alderley Edge, SK9 7TR. 
For further information telephone 01565 872643 or email info@knutsfordu3a.co.uk. 
  

 
Choral Symphony at the Bridgewater Hall 

Friday, 5th July, 7.30 pm      Cost, including transport,  £ 27.00       
 The Bridgewater Hall      Coach departs 6 pm. 
 

MAHLER’S CHORAL SYMPHONY NO. 8 
With Chethams Symphony Orchestra 

 
Mahler’s Choral symphony has become known as the ‘Symphony of a Thousand Voices’.  I doubt if there will be 
quite that many in this performance, but I can promise you at least six choirs!  The Chethams Chorus;  Leeds 
Festival Chorus;  Manchester Cathedral Choristers;  St George’s Singers; Greater Manchester Youth Choir and 
Hereford Cathedral Children’s Choir.  It should make for a glorious sound! 
Considered one of the greatest symphonic masterpieces of the repertoire, it is Mahler’s colossal vision of ‘the 
whole universe ringing and resounding’ – a truly mighty work. 

This concert is the centrepiece of Chetham’s School of Music 50th anniversary year celebrations, so I am sure the 
whole hall will resound with youthful enthusiasm and talent.   Another unique occasion. 

 

New play at The Royal Exchange Theatre 
 

Friday, 26th July, 7.30 pm     Cost, including transport, £28.00      
Royal Exchange Theatre, Manchester    Coach departs 6 pm. 
 

THERE IS A LIGHT WHICH NEVER GOES OUT - Scenes from the Luddite Rebellion                    
by James Yeatman 

 
This is a new play, so I can’t exactly recommend it, but I thought it looked interesting and hope some of you will 
feel like taking a chance with it!  I have booked preview seats, so that they are almost half the price of ordinary 
performances. 

The play reminds us of the Luddites of the Industrial Revolution, who smashed the new machines that were 
transforming their livelihood, complaining that technology was beating down the workers, and brings the same 
complaints into the present day.  ‘Using 21st century artefacts and technology, this is a vivid and passionate 
production, ….  Showing how the Luddite protests remain massively relevant today’ (from Exchange notes). 

Tickets for both of the above productions will be on sale at the monthly meeting on Thursday, April 11th 

 

Tickets for both of the above productions will be on sale at the monthly meeting on Thursday, April 11th or can be 
obtained by sending your cheque, made out to Knutsford U3A, to Margaret Hinde, 1 Warford Hall Drive, Alderley 
Edge, SK9 7TR, together with a booking form. 

 

    

mailto:info@knutsfordu3a.co.uk
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OUTINGS 
 
A few places are left for this one: 
 

BLACK COUNTRY LIVING MUSEUM 
DUDLEY, WEST MIDLANDS 

 
Date : Tuesday 14th May 2019 
Time : Coach departs at 9.30 am from Knutsford Bus Station, returns by 5.30 pm  
Cost : Including transport, entrance and introductory talk - £25 per person 

Buy your own morning coffee on arrival and your own lunch (3 eating places on site), or 
bring a picnic. 

 

This multi award winning museum is a 26 acre open air museum with something for everyone and catering 
for all ages. Join in 300 years of history and experience the sights, sounds, smells and tastes of the Black 
Country’s past. There is a tram or trolley bus service every 15 minutes across the site. Maps and 
information are available on arrival.  Highlights include:- 
 

Costumed characters who will explain what it was like to live and work in one of the world’s most heavily 
industrialised landscapes. 
Shops and houses Explore original period shops and houses. 
Live demonstrations See sparks fly as the chain maker forges a link, witness the glow of the forges, smell 
the steam of the engines and hear the banging of hot metal. 
Underground Mine Tour Descend on foot “into the thick” of the underground drift mine and face the 
harsh reality of a coal miner’s life in the 1850s.  (30 minutes’ duration) 
Option of a Dudley Canal trip - NB This is operated by Dudley Canal Trust at an extra charge of £6.50/£7.50 
pp depending on numbers. Travel into the spectacular Limestone Caverns. (1 hour’s duration) 
A Victorian school lesson Test your times tables in a 1912 school lesson. 
Transport Collection Take a ride on one of the heritage vehicles and find out about the importance of the 
Black Country in their manufacture. Travel on the longest trolleybus route in the UK. 
Animals Meet the pigs, horses and Sussex Buff hens. 
Pub Quench your thirst in the Bottle and Glass Inn where a warm welcome awaits in this traditional spit and sawdust 
pub. 
 

TO BOOK A PLACE FOR THIS VISIT SEND YOUR CHEQUE (MADE PAYABLE TO KNUTSFORD U3A) FOR £25 
PER PERSON, TOGETHER WITH THE BOOKING FORM BELOW, TO:- 
PENNY BRAHAM, 3 LADIES MILE, KNUTSFORD WA16 0ND   TEL. 01565 650207 
............................................................................................................................. ...................................... 

Booking form – Black Country Living Museum 
 
I/We would like ........places for the Black Country Museum on Tuesday 14th May 2019, and enclose a 
cheque made payable to Knutsford U3A for £......... 
 
Name(s) and address with postcode: ………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

Home Phone no. ............................................       Mobile ........................................................................  
 
Email .......................................................................................... 
 
Name and contact number in case of emergency ………………………………………………………………………………… 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY – Music & theatre trips & outings 
 
19th September 2019 –  National Arboretum and Lichfield Cathedral. Details to follow. 
 
16th October 2019 – Afternoon visit to Water’s Mass Spectrometry Plant, Wilmslow, with possible afternoon visit to 
Amazon distribution centre in the morning.  Details to follow. 
 
November, date to be arranged.   Repeat visit to Chethams School Library and medieval buildings and  Manchester 
Cathedral. 
               
Wednesday, December 18th - (Special treat!  Limited numbers).    Christmas lunch, talk, tour and music at Gorton 
Monastery, Manchester. 
 
Booking arrangements  for all of the above will be sent out by email in the next few weeks. 
 
Additional date for next year’s diary!    Wednesday, 20th May 2020, ‘Les Miserables’ at the Lowry.  (Details next 
January). 
 
Outings already arranged 
 
Monday, June 3rd -  Visit to Tissington Well Dressings and Tissington Hall.   This is fully booked, but names could be 
added to a Waiting List, tel 01565 872643. 
 
Sunday, July 7th -   Day long Canal Trip on Manchester Ship Canal.  Also fully booked but names could be added to 
Waiting List, tel   01565 621058.   Reminder for those who have only paid deposit :-  remaining fees are due in early 
May. 
 
 
 

Report on visit to Chetham’s Library and Manchester Cathedral 
 
On 11 March a group from Knutsford U3A felt more like time-travellers moving from the modern 
skyscrapers of the city to step into Medieval Manchester.  First stop was Chethams Library for a guided 

tour with Jonathan Schofield; the 
original building of 1421 
accommodated priests from the 
nearby collegiate church – later to 
become the cathedral. A bequest 
by Humphrey Chetham (a 
successful Manchester textile 
merchant) enabled the building to 
be purchased in 1653 to create a 
school and Library - now the oldest 
free public lending library in the UK. 
Its 100,000 volumes (over half of 
which were published before 1851) 
were not even catalogued until 
1791 and then only in Latin!  It has 
now been acknowledged by The 

Arts Council to be a collection of great, national importance.  The building is a 
treasure trove of stone passages, oak staircases and richly panelled rooms containing manuscripts, books 
and paintings.   It’s hard to think that Karl Marx and Friedrich Engels met there – perhaps even to research 
ideas for their Communist Manifesto?  
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Then it was on to a tour with three guides of Manchester Cathedral.   Formerly the Collegiate Church of St 
Mary, St Denys and St George this historic, parish church became a cathedral when a new Manchester 
diocese was created in 1847; it was substantially renovated in 1887 with most of the stonework being 
Victorian.   Lovingly restored after damage in the Blitz of 1940 and  IRA bombing in 1996, the cathedral 
now has one of the finest collections of new stained glass in the country with the Alan Davis’s 2016 ‘Hope’ 
window and artist Anthony Hollaway’s ‘Wall of Light’, a stunning installation created by the five windows 
along the west wall.  The interior woodwork is original 15th and 16th century; high up in the nave are 
angels carrying replica mediaeval instruments highlighted in gold. The medieval misericords in the Quire 
are said to be some of the finest in Europe dating from 1495-1506.  
 
Our thanks to Margaret Hinde for organizing such an interesting and enjoyable day. 
 
Tracy Cooke 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

National Summer Schools 2019 
The National Summer Schools are open for bookings.  They will take place as follows: 
12th – 15th August, Aston University, Birmingham 
10th – 13th September, Royal Agricultural University, Cirencester. 
You can have a look at the national website, www.u3a.org.uk for further details about the variety of courses on 
offer. 
 
 

Monthly national and regional Newsletters 
You can sign up to receive these by email by going onto the national website and registering your email address. 
 

 

Reduction in annual subscription 

 

The Committee continually monitors our finances carefully.  Over the last few years our expenditure has been less 

than our annual income as our membership has grown.   In order to comply with the Charity Commission’s 

regulations it is necessary to reduce the amount of money that we, as a U3A, hold in reserve (figures will be 

available at the AGM).  To this end the Committee have decided to reduce the annual subscription to £13 per head 

per annum from Sept 2019.  The level of the annual membership subscription will be kept under review and it is 

likely to rise again in future once our reserves reduce to the appropriate level.  The Committee have also decided, 

in the absence of volunteers to run the service, to subsidise the provision of refreshments at the monthly 

Members’ Meetings. 

 

Sue Allan 

Secretary 

http://www.u3a.org.uk/
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Old School Shared Learning Project (SLP) 

 

Promotional Video 

 

This SLP is an intergenerational project involving U3A members, other retired members of the community, 

and students from Knutsford Academy and is now in its third year of successful operation. Last year the 

Project was able to secure some funding from Knutsford Town Council and Manchester Airport to employ a 

professional media company to produce a promotional video. The final edited version can be viewed at 

http://knutsfordu3a.co.uk/activity-groups-visits/21-2/old-school-learning-project-slp/  

(or choose “Old School Shared Learning Project” from the Activities List on the Knutsford U3A website.) 

The filming took place at different times and locations, but the common theme is of both generations 

enjoying each other’s company …a very successful social experiment! 

 

The Great Get Together 

 

Some scenes in the promotional video were recorded at last year’s Great Get Together in St John’s 

Church. Held during the weekend when the Nation organises many events bringing people together in the 

spirit of Jo Cox, the MP killed in June 2016. She famously said in her inaugural parliamentary speech “We 

are far more united and have far more in common than that which divides us”. 

 

Old School is organising another Great Get Together this year, which will be held from 2-4pm on Sunday 

23rd June in St John’s Church, Knutsford.  The event is free, no tickets are required and is open to 

anyone who is a retired resident of Knutsford or a member of the Knutsford & District U3A together with the 

students from Knutsford Academy. There will be opportunities to socialise, refreshments served to your 

table and, we anticipate, some musical entertainment from the students. So, hold the date for a great get 

together! 

 

Further Development of the Project 

 

To date the Project has involved children between 13 and 15 years old. We are in discussion with Egerton 

Primary School with the prospect of providing the opportunity for U3A members to meet with children under 

11 years old. This would necessarily take on a slightly different arrangement to that at Knutsford Academy, 

but we would like to run a trial project after the Easter break to explore what will work best. When we have 

agreed the way forward with the teaching staff involved, we will circulate an (email) invitation to U3A 

members for a joint meeting to start the process. 

 

If you have any interest in being involved, wish to find out more, or have any ideas about any of the items 

mentioned above, please contact David Lee at info@knutsfordu3a.co.uk or call 07715 498911. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://knutsfordu3a.co.uk/activity-groups-visits/21-2/old-school-learning-project-slp/
mailto:info@knutsfordu3a.co.uk
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Tai Chi       
We have a few spaces at the moment in our two Tai Chi groups.  Both groups meet on Thursdays 
at the Knutsford Sports Club on Mereheath Lane:  Group 2 from 3pm to 4pm and Group 1 from 
4pm to 5pm. 
 
With our excellent tutor we practise Qi Gong exercises. These include breathing and meditation exercises to help to 
reduce stress and gentle physical exercises using the muscles of the whole body to improve core strength, balance 
and flexibility.  No previous experience is necessary and no special equipment is required. 
 
If you are interested, please contact Yvonne Baker (01565 651204) or Evelyn Flett (01565 653048). 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Prospective new group 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NEWS FROM THE GROUPS 

Gardening Group 

Our gardening group is always looking to welcome new members.  Our next visit is on Tuesday 23rd April.   We are going 
to Dunham Massey to do the Tulip Tour.  The tour is free for National Trust members and £11 for non-members.  We 
will be meeting at the entrance to the gardens at 2pm prompt. 
 
If you would like more details regarding this trip or would like a copy of our new programme please contact Pam Bolland 
On 01925 753391. 

 

Instrumentalists/Vocalists Wanted 
We are a small group of instrument players who have come together to enjoy playing their favourite pieces.  Presently 
our group comprises the following instrumentalists; keyboard/guitar, clarinet/trumpet, harmonica/guitar  and bass 
guitar.  We have been playing a range of music ranging from Carole King to George Gershwin and would like to invite 
others to join us. We meet in our homes every Friday or when a suitable complement can make it.  We are particularly 
seeking percussionists e.g. tambourine, bodhran, bongo drums, portable electronic drum pads or similar, and keyboard 
players e.g. piano, electronic organ etc.  We would also welcome vocalists or any other instrument suitable for a home 
environment.  Skill level is not important as we are generally either learning instruments or revitalising old 
competences. 
 
So, perhaps you have a musical instrument that you have not played for many years or have started learning or have a 
good grasp of one and would simply like to play or sing with other instrumentalists. If so please contact David Lee on 
07715 498911 or tleaf32@gmail.com to find out more. 
 

Walking Football 
The Walking Football group is now firmly established and meets fortnightly on Tuesdays from 2.00 – 2.45 pm on the 3G 
astroturf at Egerton Youth Club on Mereheath Lane.  Although well supported, additional players would be welcome to 
join the group.  We have players with a range of ages and abilities but all clearly enjoy taking part. 
 
If you are interested in  joining us or would like to know more please contact Stuart Allan on 01565 632904 or email 
sjallan@hotmail.co.uk. 

mailto:tleaf32@gmail.com
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BOOKING FORMS FOR THEATRE & MUSIC 
Please:  
• Write the name of the performance or outing on the back of your cheque 
• Make your cheque payable to Knutsford and District U3A  
• Send a stamped, addressed envelope if you want your reservation confirmed 
• If you are not making a booking at a General Meeting, please use a separate booking form and a 

separate cheque (made payable to Knutsford U3A) for each performance and send to Mrs Margaret 
Hinde, 1 Warford Hall Drive, Great Warford, Alderley Edge, SK9 7TR. 

You will be contacted if your booking was NOT successful. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
BOOKING FORM – THEATRE AND MUSIC VISITS 

 
I/We would like to book ………… places for the following event and enclose a cheque for £…………………………………. 
 
Event: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Date & time:…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 

Name and Address with postcode 
 
 
 
 
 

Phone number e-mail Phone number in case of emergency 
 
 

Please send this completed form and cheque made payable to Knutsford U3A to Margaret Hinde, 1 Warford Hall Drive, 
Great Warford, Alderley Edge,  SK9 7TR.   Tel.  01565 872643  Cheques should be made out to Knutsford U3A.  
 

 
BOOKING FORM – THEATRE AND MUSIC VISITS 

 
I/We would like to book ………… places for the following event and enclose a cheque for £…………………………………. 
 
Event: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Date & time:…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 

Name and Address with postcode 
 
 
 
 
 

Phone number e-mail Phone number in case of emergency 
 
 

Please send this completed form and cheque made payable to Knutsford U3A to Margaret Hinde, 1 Warford Hall Drive, 
Great Warford, Alderley Edge,  SK9 7TR.   Tel.  01565 872643.   Cheques should be made out to Knutsford U3A.  
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ACTIVITY GROUPS 
 

If you are interested in joining any of these groups, there is more information about them on our website, and by 
phoning the Co-ordinator concerned.  
 

Architecture 
4

th
 Tuesday at 3pm. Heath Room  

Council Offices.  
Co-ordinator: Trevor Hosking 07950 
414490 
 

Art Appreciation 1 
4

th
 Thursday of each month at 10.30 am 

Methodist Church 
Co-ordinator: Margaret Joscelyne 
Tel: 01565 633147 
 

Art Appreciation 2 
1st Tuesday of each month at 7.30 pm 
Co-ordinator: Jennifer Harrison  
Tel: 01565 633578 
 

Book Group 1 
4

th
 Monday of each month 2 – 4 in 

members’ homes 
Co-ordinator: Rosemary Binns 
Tel: 01565 633670      Full 
 

Book Group 2 
The 3rd Thursday of the month from 
10.30 – 12 in members’ homes 
Co-ordinator: Monica Beswick 
Tel: 01565 651515  
 

Book Group 3 
1

st
 Thursday of each month at 10 

Co-ordinator: Freda Froehlich 
Tel: 01565 633045 
 

Book Group 4 
2

nd
 Tuesday of each month at 10am 

Co-ordinator: Pauline Hales 
Tel 01565 650214   Full 
 

Book Group 5 
3

rd
 Thursday of each month at 10 - 12  

Co-ordinator: Evelyn Brown 
Tel: 01565 653684 
 

Book Group 6 Mainly for Men 
No fixed time, meetings arranged to 
suit. 
Co-ordinator; John Unterhalter 
Tel:01565 873211 

 
Bridge 
Fridays at Toft Cricket Club. 
9.10-10am Tuition play. 
10-12 Duplicate play. 
Co-ordinator: Jenny Saint 
Tel: 0770 374 1603 

 

Computer Group 
Alternate Tuesdays at 3 Autumn and 
Spring terms  
Co-ordinator: Robert Watson 
Tel: 01565 633147 
 

Crown Green Bowls 1 
Summer Meetings each Tuesday at 10 
The Railway Inn Mobberley  
Co-ordinator: Lee Hough 
Tel: 0796 484 6269 
 

Crown Green Bowls 2 
Summer Meetings each Friday 10.30 
The Railway Inn, Mobberley 
Co-ordinator: Colin Bowman 
Tel: 01565 653242 
 

Cycling 
Fortnightly morning cycle rides on 
Monday and Thursdays at 10am. 
 Co-ordinator Pat Lee  
Tel:07769 877293 
 

Digital Photography 
Co-ordinator; David Woolf 
Tel: 01925 755097 
Future courses to be arranged 
 

Drawing and Painting 
Each Monday between 10 – 12 at Toft 
Church rooms  
Co-ordinator: Jill Board  
Tel: 01565 652948     Full 
 

Family and Social History 
2

nd
 Friday of each month at 2  

Room 4, The Methodist Church  
Co-ordinator: Alan Jones 
Tel; 01565 633435 
 

Film at the Curzon 
One or two afternoons a month. 
Co-ordinator: Evelyn Brown 
Tel: 01565 653684 
 
French Intermediate 
1

st
 and 3

rd
 Thursday of each month at 

2.pm in members` homes. 
Co-ordinator Jill Board 

Tel. 01565 652948    Full  
 

 

French to Get By 
Each Thursday 10 – 11.30 at Methodist 
Church. Co-ordinator: Barbara Brady 
Tel: 01565 653764 
 

Garden Visits 
Random meetings when the gardens are 
open.  Planning meetings about three 
times a year. Co-ordinators: Karen Crump 
Tel: 01565 651474  
 

Gardening 
1

st
 Thursday each month at 2.15pm 

Co-ordinator: Pam Bolland  
Tel: 01925 753391 
 

Geology Group 
3

rd
 Monday of each month in members` 

homes 7:30 – 9.30 
Co-ordinator: Mark Barley 
Tel: 0161 929 9438 
 

German  
Fortnightly on Fridays 9:30 – 11 at 
Methodist Church 
Co-ordinator: David English 
Tel: 01565 625815 
 

History at Random 
Alternate Thursdays 2.00-4.00pm 
Methodist Church Hall. Resuming in the 
Autumn 2019 
Co-ordinator David Cogger 
Tel:01565 228503 
 

Italian for Beginners 
Small but growing group on self-help basis. 
2.00pm on Mondays 
Knutsford Council Offices. 
Co-ordinator: David Millson 
Tel; 01565 75758  
  
Knitting 
Monthly on 1

st
 Tuesday at 10 in members’ 

houses 
Co-ordinator: Jane McHarry 
Tel: 01565 651036 
 

Mah Jong 
2

nd
 and 4

th
 Friday each month at 10am 

At Knutsford Library. Co-ordinator:  
Pat Harrison Tel: 01565 228702 
 

tel:01565
tel:0796
tel:07769
tel:01565
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Music Appreciation 
3

rd
 Monday of each month from 1.45 – 

3.15 in Room 5 at Knutsford Methodist 
Church.  
Co-ordinator: Tessa Gurney  
Tel: 01477 533076  
 

Philosophy 
3

rd
 Wednesday each month 10:30 – 12 

Room 5, Methodist Church  
Contact: Shirley Dignam 
Tel: 01565 652958 
 

Play Reading 
Last Friday each month at 10 – 12 in 
members’ homes 
Co-ordinator: Peter Willgoose 
Tel: 01565 631255 
 

Poetry Reading 
1

st
 Tuesday each month at 2 pm at 

Royce Court 
Co-ordinator: Veronica Gordon 
Tel: 01565 873762 
 

Scientific Book Group 
3

rd
 Thursday each month at 2.30  

Co-ordinators: Gill Warboys 
Tel 01565 651858  and Bob Bateman 
Tel: 01565 652905 
 

Scrabble 
Friday each week at 2 in Library 
Co-ordinator: Avril Slade   
Tel: 01565 633997 
 

Seasonal Cookery 
 4

th
 Tuesday each month 10-12 

Co-ordinator: Anne Rowland  
Tel: 01625 860290   Full 
 

Spanish Advanced 
Each Tuesday 10.00-11.00 at the  
Methodist Church. 
Co-ordinator Eileen Denne 
Tel: 01565 633441     Full 
 

Spanish Intermediate 
Each Tuesday 10.30-11.30 at the  
Jubilee Hall. 
Co-ordinator Graham Rigg 
Tel: 01565 650103 

 

 

Table Tennis 1 
Each Monday from 10 – 12 at Knutsford 
Sports Club, Mereheath Lane 
Co-Ordinator: Andrew Poole  
Tel: 01565 733332 
 

Table Tennis 2 
Each Friday from 2-4 at Knutsford 
Sports Club. Mereheath Lane. 
Coordinator Andrew Poole. 
Tel 01565 733332 
 

Tai Chi/Qi Gong 1 
Weekly on Thursdays at 4 – 5 at 
Knutsford Sports Club on Mereheath 
Lane Coordinators: Evelyn Flett 
Tel: 01565 653048 Yvonne Baker 
Tel: 01565 651204      Full 
 

Tai Chi/Gong 2 
Weekly on Thursdays at 3-4pm at 
Knutsford Sports Club Mereheath  
Lane. 
Co-ordinator Evelyn Flett 
Tel:01565 653048 
 

Theatre and Film Discussion 
3

rd
 Wednesday each month 3.30 – 5.30 

in members’ homes.  
Co-ordinator: Anita Goldman 
Tel: 01565 651717 
 

Walking Football 
Fortnightly meetings on Tuesdays 2-
2.45pm at  
Egerton Youth Club. 
Co-ordinator: Stuart Allan 
Tel: 01565 632904 
 

Walking Group 1 
Walks on alternate Mondays and 
Wednesdays. Meet at 9:30 in the lay-by 
on Mobberley Road. 
Co-ordinator: Margaret Cole. 
Tel: 01565 633569 
 

Walking Group 2 
Walks on alternate Wednesdays and 
Mondays. Meet at 9.30 in the lay-by on 
the Mobberley Road 
Co-ordinator: Tony Roberts 
Tel: 01565 632735 

 

 

Walking Group 3 - Medium Walks 
Walks on alternate Thursdays and Fridays.  
Meet at 9.30 in the lay-by on Mobberley 
Road 
Co-ordinator: Margaret Hinde 
Tel: 01565 872643 
 

Walking Group 4 – Three Milers 
Walks on alternate Monday and 
Wednesdays. Meet at 9.55 in the lay-by on 
Mobberley Road 
Co-ordinator: Mike Cooper 
Tel: 01565  228931 
 

Walking Group 5 – 5 K 
Walks are twice a month on Mondays or 
Wednesdays. Meet at 10 in the lay-by on 
Mobberley Road 
Co-ordinator: Sheila Fitches  
Tel: 01565 633076 
 

Walking Group 6  
Walks on Thursdays.  
Meet at 10 in the lay-by on Mobberley 
Road 
Contacts: Gill Warboys Tel: 01565 651858 
and Avril Reynolds Tel: 01565 632541  
 

Wine Tasting 1 
2

nd
 Monday each month on at 7 at St 

Vincent’s Church Hall. 
Co-ordinators: Margaret Joscelyne  
Tel:01565 633147 and John Baldwin 
Tel: 01565 654285      Full 
 

Wine Tasting 2 
1st Wednesday each month at 7.30 St 
Cross Church 
Contacts: Maurice and Denise Vallois. 
Tel: 01565 650286     Full 
 

Writing for Pleasure  
3

rd
 Wednesday each month at 10 in 

members’ homes 
Co-ordinator: Michael Goldman 
Tel: 01565 651717 
 

 

tel:01565
tel:01565633076
tel:01565

